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YOUNG SHINE AT THEATRE EVENT
A YOUNG persons’ theatre group in mid Sussex is staging its inaugural Graduation Evening later this month (November), and it promises to be a glittering occasion.
The Players Theatre in Hurstpierpoint is the venue for Shine Theatre Trust’s event on Friday 21st November. It’s being sponsored by donations made at South Downs Heritage Centre where visitors are asked to support local charities rather than paying an admission fee.
The theatre group runs a centre for performing arts in Sussex for all young people, including those with additional learning, mobility or social needs, to enable them to experience, produce and perform in shows of a professional standard. 

Jonathan Tate, who owns and runs the Heritage Centre has first-hand experience of how the theatre group can help young people. His 13 year-old daughter is an enthusiastic member of Shine. “The work Shine does is truly amazing”, he says. “It transforms the lives of many local children, and gives a unique opportunity for more able children to work with and understand the needs of those less able than themselves.” 

The Trust says it is delighted that donations made by visitors to the recently opened tourist attraction makes the special evening possible. “Shine and South Downs Nurseries have enjoyed a close relationship for many years and we are grateful for the continuing support”, says trustee Shaughan Parish. “The evening promises to be enormous fun while marking transition of some of our older members, many of whom have been with us for a long time”, she adds.

The evening will be of the graduates’ design and begins at 7pm  with a cheese and wine reception. During the show each member will perform a piece of their choosing before certificates are presented. Professional photographer and Shine supporter Claire Goldsmith will be on hand to capture the moment for each member to keep as a memento.
But while the members say good-bye, it is hoped that many will not be losing touch completely with Shine. “A new branch of Shine is coming in 2009”, adds Shaughan. “Shine On will offer monthly workshops, all with an arts theme, that are tailored to the age and interests of the participants.”  
It is proposed that the subjects will be linked to the main Shine timetable, for example, props for a forthcoming production might be made in an art workshop. At the same time, each Shine On member will have the chance to work alongside an experienced 'mentor' and help at rehearsals and backstage in productions.  In this way contact with the younger Shine members and staff is maintained.
Further details are available on-line at www.shinetheatretrust.org
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